REPORT OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

May 18, 2005 at Sherwood Recreation Center

Meeting Attendees:

Commissioners: None

Resident Members: Raphael Marshall, Chair; Stephanie Nixon, Elsie Taylor, Frances Lee and Mark Laisch

Guests: Sgt. Mapp, Metropolitan Police Department, and Mr. Michael Bonds, Court Services and Offender Supervision Agency (CSOSA), DC
Raphael Marshall opened the meeting at 7:08 pm and asked everyone to introduce himself or herself. 

Sgt. Mapp, Policing Prevention Program and Senior Citizen Police Academy:
Sgt. Mapp explained that the new Senior Citizen Police Academy is a collaboration of various organizations, including MPD, the Office on Aging, the U.S. Attorney’s Office and others.  The Academy offers the opportunity for senior citizens throughout the District to engage in a 12-week training program that will prepare them to help make their communities safer.  Seniors will meet once a week at 441 4th Street NW for 3 hour sessions that will cover a variety of related topics.  Sgt. Mapp indicated that a kick-off event will occur on June 9th and the first class will meet on June 14th.  Applications for the program were due by May 24.
Ms. Taylor raised concern about the 50 year old age being too low, as many individuals that age are still working.  Sgt. Mapp stated that the age requirement will be reviewed for the two classes anticipated next year and they will take her views into consideration.  Ms.  Lee asked whether the classes were full.  Sgt.  Mapp stated they had not reviewed all applications yet.  Mr. Laisch asked if geographic balance will be a consideration when reviewing applications.  Sgt. Mapp stated that they will try to have district-wide representation, but also noted that, of the applications reviewed to date, some districts have less interest than others.  Sgt. Mapp stated that she is interested in talking with anyone who may be interested in the program and offered her contact information to the Committee and audience members.
Mr. Michael Bonds, CSOSA, Community Relations Specialist:
Mr. Bonds offered a brief history of CSOSA, which was created in 1997 to provide services to probationers and parolees in DC.  CSOSA serves roughly 15,000 adults in DC.  Officers are assigned case loads of 35-50 probationers or parolees, based on their residence in PSAs.  CSOSA has formed several specialized units to deal with the unique needs of certain populations, incuding sex offenders, domestic violence, etc.  CSOSA tries to work closely with MPD, the housing authority to share information about persons moving in and out of the community and to conduct accountability tours, which seek to ensure that probationers and parolees are integrating successfully into their communities.   Mr. Bonds explained that if a resident has a concern about a person under supervision by CSOSA, they should contact MPD

Mr. Marshall asked whether CSOSA helps find employment for probationers and parolees.  Mr. Bonds indicated that CSOSA does and that some of their services, such as education, treatment, counseling are provided through contracts with other organizations.  Mr. Bonds also explained that probationers and parolees are subject to drug testing.  Ms. Lee asked what CSOSA is doing about sex offenders.  Mr. Bonds stated that they utilize electronic monitoring and noted that MPD has a sex offender registry on their website for residents interested in knowing whether they have such individuals moving into their community.
Ms. Nixon asked about domestic violence issues and stated that MPD did not make an arrest when they responded to a case in her area.  Mr. Bonds said that they are supposed to make an arrest.   Mr. Laisch asked about the barriers CSOSA faces in trying to help probationers and parolees turn their lives around and become productive members of society.  Mr. Bonds stated that there are a variety of issues they face, particularly employment opportunities.  He spends a lot of time working with area organizations on that issue.  He also stated that they always are in need of opportunities for their probationers and parolees to engage in community volunteer work.  Anyone with a need should contact him at 220-5458.

Community Concerns:

Mr. Marshall asked if anyone else had issues they wanted to have addressed.  One resident raised the issue of emergency medical services.  The resident explained that DC EMS is facing real problems, including a current shortage of 65 paramedics, too few ambulances, cultural clashes with the DC Fire Department, which oversees EMS services, and questionable staffing policies which have led to medical response outcomes below national averages.  For example, the resident explained that DC EMS has a cardiac saves rate of four percent, while the national average is around six to nine percent.
This resident explained that he has contacted Ms Ambrose’s office four times and has not received a response.  He stated that Councilmember Schwartz has introduced a bill that would provide independence for the DC EMS and the resident would like support for that legislation.

Mr. Marshall asked why there is such a shortage of DC paramedics.   The resident stated that training requirements are up, so new paramedics are still moving through the education pipeline, but also pointed out that DC salaries lag those of outlying jurisdictions.  The resident noted that DC has had an open announcement for paramedics for a period of time and they are not receiving applications.  Ms. Taylor asked about management practices.  The resident pointed out that there is a real cultural issue between DC Fire and EMS and he believes agency independence with a medical doctor providing oversight of the agency will make a real difference in improving services to DC residents.
The Committee discussed potential guests for the next meeting, including further inquiry into the EMS matter.   The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 20. The meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.  

Respectfully submitted by Mark Laisch.

